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The Honorable Will Carpenter, Chairperson 

House Committee on Health and Human Services 

300 SW 10th Avenue, Room 112-N 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 

 

Dear Representative Carpenter: 

 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for HB 2285 by House Committee on Health and Human 

Services 

 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning HB 2285 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 

 

 HB 2285 would amend the Residential Childhood Lead Poisoning Prevention Act to update 

the definition of “lead based paint” to mean paint or other surface coatings that contain lead equal 

to or in excess of 0.009 percent by weight or in excess of the amount specified in federal law, 

whichever is less.   

 

 According to the Kansas Department of Health and Environment, enactment of HB 2285 

would not result in a fiscal effect for the agency. 

 

 

 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 Adam C. Proffitt 

 Director of the Budget 

 

 

 

 

cc: Amy Penrod, Department of Health & Environment  


